
File No.: 6129.00 

February 21, 2025 

David Abas  
Abas Girls Inc. and Abas Girls Ranch 
Box 1, Group 242, RR2  
Rosser MB  R3C 2E6 
david@abasauto.ca 

Dear David Abas: 

Re: Abas Girls Inc. and Abas Girls Ranch - Environment Act Licence No. 3371 - 
Notice of Alteration Approval 

Thank you for your notice of alteration dated January 24, 2025, submitted on 
your behalf by Jessica Manness, P.Eng. with JME World Consultants. The department 
understands you wish to request an extension to your licence as you have not yet 
started construction. 

I approve the alteration per Section 14(2) of The Environment Act with the 
following conditions: 

• If construction of the development has not commenced by February 23, 2028, the
licence is revoked.

• Should a further extension be needed at that time, the request must be
accompanied by an updated loading estimate for the facility to ensure that the
design capacity remains appropriate.

All other clauses of Environment Act Licence No. 3371 remain in effect. This
approval is available on the public registry at 
https://www.gov.mb.ca/sd/eal/registries/index.html. 

If you have any questions regarding this approval, please contact Bereket 
Assefa, Environmental Engineer, Environmental Approvals Branch at 
Bereket.Assefa@gov.mb.ca or 204-330-4613. 

Environmental Approvals Branch 
Box 35, 14 Fultz Boulevard 
Winnipeg MB  R3Y 0L6 
T 204-945-8321  F 204-945-5229 
EABDirector@gov.mb.ca  
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For questions relating to the ongoing administration of the licence, please contact 
Sonja Bridges, Acting Regional Supervisor, Environmental Compliance and 
Enforcement Branch at EnvCEWinnipeg@gov.mb.ca or 204-918-4271. 

 
 Sincerely,  
 
 
 
 Original Signed By 
 Agnes Wittmann 
 Director 
 The Environment Act 
 
 
c. Jessica Manness, P. Eng.    
 Bereket Assefa 
 Sonja Bridges 
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